	
	
	



Meeting of Llangedwyn Community Council
Meeting No. 348
Held Tuesday 18th April 2023
Llangedwyn Village Hall

Present:Gareth Williams (Chairperson), Maureen Wilde, Cllr. Aled Davies, Nick Powell, Adrian Phillips Glynn Broadbent and Emma Williams. 

348.1: Apologies: 
Jim Maccall, Peter Keen 
These were accepted by councilors.

348.2: Minutes of Meeting 347 held on Tuesday 21st March 2023.
The minutes were approved by council and signed by Gareth Williams (chairperson).  

348.3: Matters Arising:
a. Road Conditions/Flooding – PCC are carrying out work on the B4396 through Penybont and Llangedwyn.  The road will be given a new top surface once all ground work is completed. 
A collapsed drain on Scrwgn Lane has been reported by NP. This has still not been dealt with, the drain is very dangerous.  Cllr. Aled will look into the problem. 
We have seen numerous road closures and diversion over the last few months.  The company putting the diversion signs up are not re-collecting them, therefore leaving diversion signs out.  This is causing confusion with motorists when another set of diversion signs are put up.  We would like all unused road signs to be collected. 
 
b. Parking at Dol Emrys – One of the properties is privately owned, PCC have contacted the homeowner asking if they are willing to sell part of their garden for public parking.  No reply to date.  This is a step forward. 
c. Speeding In Villages – Penybont and Llangedwyn will both be 20MPH, this will hopefully reduce the speeding in the villages.  
d. Environmental Report – Nothing to report
e. Coronation – Nothing has been organized in the village.  EW will look into the cost of a souvenir for the children and toddlers from Llangedwyn. 
f. Llangedwyn Community Field – It was agreed at the last meeting we would take responsibility for the field from the Recreation Association.  EW will discuss this with Emma Wilde to ensure we have the correct legal documents in place.  
MW would like the community council to consider the changing rooms as well as the field.  Llangedwyn Estate will have to be informed and agree to any changes. 

 348.4 Correspondence Sent
a) Press release for March sent to Avertizer, County Times and Chronicle.  Letter to PCC highways department. 

348.5 Correspondence Received/Business
a) Audit notice for 2022/23

348.6 Planning Matters 
Erection 6 x 13.5M lighting masts with 3000W of low energy lighting per mast on land at Llangedwyn Football Club Pitch. APPROVED on 05/04/23.

348.7 Finance
b) Bank Statement £4873.99 in Current Account
c) Bank Statement £556.01 in Reserve Account

348.8 AOB 
GB would like a ‘No through traffic’ or ‘Dead end’ sign erecting on small road off the Briw due to traffic getting stuck or trying to drive through the woods.  This road is not suitable for motor vehicles but due to the amount of diversion signs motorists are trying to drive on unsuitable roads. Cllr. Aled Davies will look into the problem. 

Next meeting AGM followed by meeting. May 16th 2023
	
	
	



